
 

Next Club Meeting – Birthday Luncheon 

January 6, 2024, 1:00 PM 

All American Steakhouse 

1502 Annapolis Rd, Odenton, MD 

 

President’s Letter: 

Hello My Painting Friends, 

I can’t say the weather outside is frightful but painting in sight of our fireplace is certainly delightful!  I hope everyone 

is enjoying holidays, friends, and family at this time of year, and getting in some painting as well.   

November’s meeting featured painting 

“Sensational Sunflowers” with Kathy Anthony at 

the Russet Library. In December, we were at the 

Crofton Library, and Michelle Pollhein taught the 

“Blue Christmas Tree.” Thank you to Kathy and 

Michelle for teaching! 

I am already excited for Sail Away. All of you 

should have received a Sail Away registration 

packet by email or mail. Please read through it 

before the Birthday Luncheon so it will be faster 

to register on the 6th.  Also, please let Kathy 

Anthony know if you have time to help on one of 

the committees. 

 

The Birthday Luncheon is coming up right after the holidays, on January 6th , at The All American Steakhouse, 1502 

Annapolis Rd, Odenton, MD.  We will set up at 12:30 pm, and begin the meeting at 1:00 pm.  Our club will have a 

short business meeting, then a swearing in of our new officers, followed by lunch.  We’ll also do the Quilt Drawing! 

Someone will go home with the lovely and colorful quilt handmade by Kathy Anthony. Thanks to JoAnn for collecting 

money and tickets and of course to Kathy for sewing!  Also, thank you to the committee members for arranging our 

lunch and painting our centerpieces. 

Two of our Board members are leaving office who have both had multiple roles in the chapter and our club. We 

could not have accomplished all that we have done in the past two years but for the work of Barb Hoage and Robin 

Pohlman!  Love and many thanks to Barb and Robin!  Both have graciously agreed to help their replacements, 

Carolyn Troy and Erin Triplett, get up to speed.  

As always, please check out the information in the newsletters. I look forward to seeing you all at the Birthday 

Luncheon and meeting on January 6th.  

Paint happy, 

Judy  



Membership Corner: 
 
Reminder: Please renew your membership as soon as possible! See the attached renewal form. Those members 
who renew by the January birthday luncheon will receive a $10 voucher toward club painting classes.  

 

This will be my last article for the newsletter as 2nd VP, Membership.  I will pass the reins to Erin Triplett in January.   

 Currently I have membership renewals from almost 30 people.  Last year we had over 50.  Let’s get those renewals 

in so that Erin will have an easy time getting used to her new role. Until January, you can mail your renewal dues 

to my home at 1004 Liberty Nest Ct, Davidsonville, MD 21035.  A copy of the renewal form is in this newsletter but 

is no longer required unless you have changes. After that, the form will reflect Erin’s address and renewals can be 

sent to her.  Let’s make it easy on all your elected officers and renew by the Birthday Lunch.  Continue to spread 

the word and increase our roll this year.  Anyone who pays dues by the Birthday lunch on January 6 will receive a 

coupon for $10 off of a club class.   

In January, I will switch roles to 1st VP and will take over planning and scheduling our classes from Robin Pohlman.  

I hope I am up to the task.  Robin has done an excellent job the last few years. And we know it has been a 

challenging few years.  From Covid and virtual meetings, classes via zoom plus the transition from being a chapter 

of the Society of Decorative Painters to an independent club.  I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Robin for her 

service and dedication to our club as she ends her tenure on the board.  I hope she will answer my phone calls 

because I know I have a lot to learn about my new position.   

Paula Taylor 

2nd Vice President, Membership 

 

Club Birthdays for January and February: 
 

January February 

6 – Barbara Hoage 3 – Honey Corkran 

17 – Judy Leja  3 – Shelley Moore 

19 – Pamela Kaiser 17 – Alice Dudley 

21 – Carol Ann Snyder 18 – Michelle Pollhein 

24 – Sue Weber 25 – Elaine Smith  

27 – Erin Triplett  

29 – Diane Crean  

 
 

 

Programs and Seminars:  
 
Thank you Kathy Anthony for teaching the Sensational Sunflower at our November meeting and Michelle Pollhein 

for the Blue Christmas Tree in December.  I’m happy to say I have finished my Christmas Tree just in time to enjoy 

it this holiday season.  As this year comes to a close it is time to look to new Club projects and Paint-In projects for 

2024. 

Club Projects: 

Four projects were submitted at our November meeting.  Photos of each of those projects can be seen on the 

events page of this newsletter.  Thank you to each of the teachers who submitted.   Paula is going to need four 

more projects to complete the year.  It would be great if our teachers and any member who would like to dabble 

into teaching a project bring one to our Birthday Luncheon. 

You can find the registration information for Barb Hoage’s Oak Leaves and Acorns watercolor class she will be 

teaching at our February 10th meeting which will be held at the Crofton Library in this newsletter. 



New $10.00 vouchers will be given to members who renew their membership by the Birthday Luncheon.  The 

voucher can only be used towards any one of our 2024 Club projects. 

Please remember if you cancel your registration after the deadline date, you will not receive a refund.  The teacher 

will provide you with the pattern and any other embellishments included in the material fee. 

Paint-Ins: 

Project submission for 2024 Paint-Ins are due at the Birthday Luncheon on January 6, 2024 when will vote on which 

ones will be offered.  Three projects will be selected.  One for the Spring, one for the Summer and one for the Fall.  

Submission guidelines can be found in this newsletter. 

Mark Menendez Seminar:   Still keeping my fingers crossed all works out and we will be able to have Mark for an 

in person seminar in October 2024.  We should know sometime in January but it may not be in time for our birthday 

luncheon. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for being supportive over the last three years and making my 

job as your Program Coordinator a pleasure to serve.  I wish Paula Taylor the best of luck in the coming year and 

hope both Club Projects and Paint-In projects will be plentiful and something everyone will enjoy learning to paint. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and Happy Painting everyone!   

Robin 

 

 

Sail Away 2024 

March 14-17 

Holiday Inn Oceanfront 

6600 Coastal Highway 

Ocean City, MD 2184 

Are you ready to Dive Into Painting?  I am.  This year we have some amazing projects that will be taught by amazing 
teachers. 

Registration packets have been emailed to you.  If you want more packets to give to your friends, please direct 
them to the website. 

Registration will begin on January 6, 2024 at the Birthday Luncheon.  The deadline to register is January 31, 2024. 

Please call the hotel directly to reserve your room.  If they tell you the room block is full, please contact me 
immediately.  If you call me, please leave a message. 

Hotel reminder – no outside food is permitted in the common areas.  It is a $300 fine for each offense.  Please plan 
accordingly.   

I want to send a huge thank you to everyone who is working to make Sail Away 2024 a success. 

Kathy Anthony, Sail Away Chair         imtoleingaway@gmail.com       443-433-8293 

  

mailto:imtoleingaway@gmail.com


CLUB MEETING MINUTES - November 18, 2023 

Meeting Called to Order at: 10:44 AM 
 
Minutes:   The Minutes for both the September and October Club meetings were accepted by the members.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Linda Walls  
 
Balance Checking:   $11,831.39  
 
Membership:   Paula  
 
Number of Members:  25 members have renewed for 2024 so far. Coupons will be given out as renewal are turned 
in.  
 
Member News:   
Carol Snyder’s mother passed away.  
Carole Shuey was in an auto accident and her car was totaled, but she’s doing ok now.  
Jeni Bearce’s niece had been treated for a brain tumor and is responding well to the treatment. 
Barb Hoage’s sister, Rin, had knee replacement surgery earlier this month. 
 
Programs: Robin  
 
Club project submissions are due today and all were accepted. Robin showed the projects to the members. We still 
need a few more projects to fill the year, so consider submitting one to teach.  
 
Mark Menendez will start doing in person meetings starting in 2024. Robin will check on it just before the birthday 
luncheon, and let them know Paula is taking over Programs.  
 
Newsletter: Barb  
Next deadline is December 15, 2023. Please be prompt so we can get the newsletter out before the luncheon. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Sail Away:  
A slide show (sneak peek) of the projects being taught was shown at the meeting.  
 
We received permission to purchase pizzas from the restaurant for our Thursday night social.  The rest of the menu 
for the weekend is set.  
 
Registration packet will be emailed out December 15.  Registration will open January 6. All registrations received 
by and at the luncheon will be shuffled and assigned to classes in that order.  
 
Ways and Means:  
The beautiful quilt donated by Kathy Anthony will be raffled at the Birthday Luncheon in January.  
 
Birthday Luncheon: 
The luncheon will be held on Saturday, January 6 at 1:00 pm at the All American Stekhouse and Grill in Odenton. 
Barb Hoage asked for and received volunteers to paint table favors for the luncheon. Joyce Roerink offered to host 
a painting session at her house to paint them.  
 
Next Club Meeting: January 6, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Calendar of Upcoming Events: 
 

January 6, 2024 Birthday Luncheon and Meeting – 1:00 PM 
All American Steakhouse 
Odenton, MD 

February 10, 2024 Club Meeting – 10:00 AM 
Paint “Oak Leaves and Acorns” with Barb Hoage 
Location: Crofton Library  

March 9, 2024 Club Meeting – 10:00 AM 
Paint “Believe” with Kathy Anthony 
Location: TBD 

March 14-17, 2024 Sail-Away 
Holiday Inn Oceanfront, Ocean City 

April 13, 2024 Club Meeting – 10:00 AM 
Paint “Christmas Tree Pillow” with Debbie Reeder 
Location: TBD 

December 7, 2024 Paint “Snow Bunny” with Alice Dudley 
10:00 AM 
Location: TBD 

  



2024 Board and Committee Chairs: 
 

PRESIDENT Judy Feldt 443-223-7324 judyfeldt@verizon.net 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Programs) 

Paula Taylor 240-893-2922 PLTphysics@gmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Membership) 

Erin Triplett 210-837-9280 smyle@msn.com 

SECRETARY Carolyn Troy 410-207-2402 jandctroy@verizon.net 

TREASURER Linda Walls 410-750-126 landswalls@hotmail.com  

Newsletter Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com  

Website Refresh Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com 

Webmaster John Triplett 301-383-1125 smyle@msn.com 

Ways and Means Joann Wheeler —- JoannYWheeler@outlook.com 

Community Service 
Linda Brandt 
Carole Shuey 

410-544-7231 
301-776-5513 

jmfb1@verizon.net 
caroleshuey@verizon.net 

Publicity Alice D.  (see membership roster) 

Historian 
Honey Corkran 
John Corkran 

410-255-1674 honeycorkran@aol.com  

Sunshine Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcast.net  

2024 Sail Away 
Chair 

Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com 

2024 Birthday Luncheon Vacant   
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Oak Leaves and Acorns 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
February 10, 2024  Club Meeting 

Crofton Library 
Taught and Designed by Barb Hoage 

 
 
Class Fee $12.00/Supply Fee:  $15.00:   Teacher is providing the surface with traced pattern, pattern packet with instructions 
color, paints, and masking fluid.   
  
Special Supplies:   Watercolor palette or white china dish, watercolor brushes #4, #6, #8 rounds and liner, painters tape, 
kneaded eraser, 2 water containers, 11 x 14 canvas board (backing for paper) and washi tape. 
 

 

DEADLINE TO REGISTER:  January 27, 2024 
 

Oak Leaves and Acorns - Registration Form: 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________  

CLASS FEE: $  12.00______ 
 

EMAIL: SUPPLIES FEE:$     15.00______ 

_____________________________ 
  

 TOTAL FEE ENCLOSED:  $ _27.00 _____          

 
 

Make checks payable to CBDP 
Mail to Barb Hoage, 210 Rock Ridge Road, Millersville, MD 21108 

Phone:  443-286-1260 
Email: barbhoage@gmail.com 

 



TEACHER SUBMISSON FOR 2024
Teachers, please consider submitting projects for CBDP, Inc. Paint-Ins. Our goal is to host
three Paint-Ins in 2024 at our local libraries. Dates for these Paint-Ins will be arranged with the
teacher once the projects are chosen and library meeting room dates are available.

Please bring your projects and the submission form below to the January 6th Birthday
Luncheon. You will also need to complete our Copy Right Statement located on page 2 and
provide it with your submission. If you cannot make it to the luncheon but would like to
submit, please contact Robin Pohlman. We will vote on the paint-in projects at the luncheon.

Classes are to be 6 hours in length. Payment to the teacher will follow the guidelines we use
for Sail Away. You must supply the prepped surface, paints, a pattern packet including the
photo and lined drawing (cost must be included in the materials fee). If you have any
questions, please contact Robin Pohlman at 410-674-2131 or Paintinpal@aol.com

The project must be submitted with the form below on or before January 6th, 2024.

CHESAPEAKE BAY DECORATIVE PAINTERS

Paint-In Project Submission Form
Name of Project: ________________________________________________

Teacher Name: __________________________________________________

Paint-In (check as many as desired): [. ] Weekday. [. ] Summer Saturday. [. ] Fall Saturday

Pattern, supplies and surface fee amount: $__________

Medium: _____________________________

Techniques being taught: ___________________________________________________________

Will the project be completed in class: ______ Yes ______ No

Minimum # of students_______

I give permission for CBDP to photograph the project: ______ Yes ______ No

Supplies/brushes required that students need in class to complete the project: ________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

Comments: (Include ANY part of the project as you have submitted it that will NOT be provided to
the students) _____________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________



CBDP, INC. PROJECT SUBMISSION COPYRIGHT STATEMENT
(SUBMIT ONE FORM FOR EACH PROJECT SUBMITTED)

WITH REGARDS TO COPYRIGHTS, I have checked the statement below that is applicable to the project I have
submitted.

Name of project: ______________________________________________________________

Designer or Copyright holder: ___________________________________________________

____ The project is my original design. No part infringes on the copyright of any other person or organization; I
have not copied or used the designs of any copyrighted work and do not infringe on the copyright or any other
right of any person or organization.

____ I am knowingly submitting a project that is not entirely my original design. I have received permission to
teach this project by the designer/copyright holder and agree to abide by any requirements specified by the
designer/copyright holder in the use of his/her design including fees required by the designer or
rewording/rewriting their instructions.

I agree that, in the case of any suit for copyright infringement arising out of the projects submitted and taught, I
will assume responsibility and cost for the defense of said suit and hold Chesapeake Bay Decorative Painters, Inc.
innocent of any act of infringement.

I grant permission to publish a color photo and all project(s) information included on the Project Submission Form
or other chapter project submission forms on the Chesapeake Bay Decorative Painters, Inc. website and in the
printed brochure for Sail Away submissions.

Failure to comply with the terms of this contract may be grounds for class cancellation and/or your ability to
submit project(s) for future Sail Aways or other Chesapeake Bay Decorative Painters, Inc. classes.

Signature ________________________________________ Date ________________

Please print:

Name: _________________________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip code: ____________________________________________________

Home phone: __________________________

Cell phone: ______________________

Email:_________________________________________________________


